
NOTE: Your regular New York State license or ID card will not allow you to fly 

starting October 2020.  

After October 1, 2020, only the Enhanced or REAL ID will be accepted to get on a 
domestic flight, enter certain federal buildings or military bases (unless you have a 
Passport).  

*If you plan to travel, we recommend you upgrade before 2020.  

NYS now offers 3 options when it comes to getting a driver license, 

permit, or non-driver ID: 

ENHANCED 

An Enhanced license, permit, or non-driver ID can be used to: 

 Board a domestic flight (within the U.S.) 

 Enter a federal building or military base 

 Cross a U.S. border coming from Canada, Mexico, and some Caribbean countries (it 
is not acceptable for air travel between these countries) 

 Prove identification  

The Enhanced: 

 is Federal REAL ID compliant 

 costs an additional $30 on top of the regular transaction fees 

 requires an office visit to obtain/upgrade 

 REAL ID 

A REAL ID license, permit, or non-driver ID can be used to: 

 Board a domestic flight (within the U.S.) 

 Enter a federal building or military base 

 Prove identification  

The Real ID:  

 is Federal REAL ID compliant 

 does not have additional cost, but all regular transaction fees will apply 

 requires an office visit to obtain/upgrade 

 



STANDARD 

A Standard license, permit, or non-driver ID can be used to: 

 Board a domestic flight (only until October 1, 2020) 
 Prove identification  

The Standard: 

 is not Federal REAL ID compliant 
 does not have additional cost, but all regular transaction fees will apply 
 does not require an office visit to replace or renew 
 will require a second form of identification to board a flight after October 1, 2020 
 has “NOT FOR FEDERAL PURPOSES” displayed on the document if issued after 

October 30, 2017 

*If issued before October 30, 2017 and it is not Enhanced, you have a Standard 
document. 

 


